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CROS.56/06
BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE PLAN 2006/07 – BEST VALUE PERFORMANCE INDICATIONS (BVPIS) OUTTURN
Councillor Stockdale, having declared a personal interest, remained within the meeting room, but took no part in discussion on the matter.

The Executive had on 25 May 2006 (EX.098/06) considered a report containing details of the Council’s performance against the Best Value Performance Indicators for 2005/06.  This information had been referred to the Overview and Scrutiny Committees for comment, with the outcome reported back to the Executive at a special meeting on 26 June 2006 and then  to a Special Council Meeting on 29 June 2006.

The Head of Policy and Performance presented report PPP.20/06 containing information on the Council’s performance for 2005/06 as measured by the Best Value and Local Performance Indicators for that year.  

Performance information included comparisons with the previous year (in response to comments previously made by the Committee) and trends, performance against targets, and targets for the next three years.  Target setting had been through a much more robust process this year.  In previous years, targets had sometimes been set lower than current performance.  

Ms Curr asked Members to disregard the statement at section 2.3 (the final sentence) since the appropriate information had been included within the report.    Also, at BV86 – cost of waste collection per household, the figure should have read £44.69 and that had now been corrected.

She further reported that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had highlighted instances where the trend was marked as “Deteriorating” even though targets had been hit (which they considered confusing) and the costs had gone up.  That point would be taken on board and she would include a note against the relative items by way of clarification and ease of understanding for members of the public.

Ms Curr drew attention to the improvement in performance in respect of  BV12 – days sick per member of staff.  

However, the target for 2006/07 was only ½ day improvement in sickness absence.

In conclusion, Ms Curr stated that it was up to everyone to use all of the information provided in order to drive up performance.

In considering the performance information provided, Members made the following comments and observations –

(a) In response to a question, Ms Curr confirmed that working from home and occupational health had been incorporated and were two areas which were very carefully managed and had had the greatest impact on sickness absence.

(b) BV 78b – average time (days) for processing changes in circumstances – Members recognised that although performance was deteriorating, the duty to provide proof of changes in circumstances was on the claimant and therefore it was difficult for staff to deal with it effectively.

Ms Curr advised that the Head of Revenues and Benefits proactively looked at examples of best practice elsewhere and the target had been met.  The Head of Scrutiny and Emergency Planning Services added that a Best Value Monitoring Report would be coming before the Committee during the course of the year, at which time Members could explore the issue further should they so wish.

(c) BV 180a ii – Fossil Fuel – in response to a question Ms Curr advised that the performance indicator had been removed a couple of years ago, but the Council had continued to measure it.  The indicator was complex and its use would be discontinued during the current year.   Less complex indicators were being set up as part of the audit of environmental performance. 

(d) BV 204 – The % of appeals allowed against the authority’s decision to refuse on planning applications – Ms Curr advised that there had been an improvement in the time taken to process certain categories of planning application.  Steps were ongoing to improve the service.

(e) BV 16a and BV17 a – staff with disabilities and staff from ethnic minorities – a member commented that where there were concerns the Committee had a responsibility to scrutinise issues.  She was unsure as regards the improvement achieved and work being done in those areas.

Mr Mallinson commented that it was the Committee’s role to drive up performance in areas where it was less good and it was entirely appropriate for the Committee to scrutinise those two issues should Members so wish.

The Member felt that it would be helpful to receive a report setting out the process and Ms Curr advised that could be done as part of the work on Equality and Diversity.

RESOLVED – (1) That the content of the report be endorsed, subject to the issues raised by Members as outlined above.  In particular, the Committee wished to challenge the improvement target of ½ a day as regards Sickness Absence.

(2) That the Head of Policy and Performance and/or the Head of Personnel and Development submit a report to a future meeting of the Committee in line with the Member’s request at (e) above.







